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MEMORANDUM 
TO: Nicole Elliott, Mayor's Office 

Jon Givner, Office of the City Attorney 
John Arntz, Director, Department of Elections 
Toney Chaplin, Police Department 
Vicki Hennessy, Sheriff's Department 
Joyce Hicks, Office of Citizen Complaints 
George Gascon, District Attorney 

FROM: ~ Derek Evans, Clerk, Rules Committee 
Board of Supervisors 

DATE: June 3, 2016 

SUBJECT: CHARTER AMENDMENT INTRODUCED 
November 8, 2016, Election 

The Board of Supervisors' Rules Committee has received the following Charter 
Amendment for the November 8, 2016, Election, introduced by Supervisor Avalos on 
May 24, 2016. This matter is being referred to you in accordance with Rules of Order 
2.22.4. 

File No. 160584 Charter Amendment- Independent Investigations 
Bureau in the Office of the District Attorney 

Charter Amendment (First Draft} to amend the Charter of the City and County of 
San Francisco to designate an Independent Investigations Bureau in the Office of 
the District Attorney as the primary agency to investigate criminal conduct arising 
out of critical incidents in the City involving officer-involved use of force, upon the 
District Attorney's establishment of the Bureau; to provide for development of a 
protocol between the District Attorney and Chief of Police to staff and coordinate 
the Bureau; and to establish the Independent Investigations Bureau Fund for the 
operation of the Bureau and require that an amount equal to 0.34% of the annual 
budgets of the Police Department and Sheriff's Department and funds for 
additional costs of the Bureau be allocated annually to the Fund, for so long as 
the District Attorney maintains the Bureau, at an election to be held on November 
8, 2016. 

Please review and submit any reports or comments to be included with the legislative 
file. 



If you have any questions or concerns, please call me at (415) 554-7702 or email: 
derek.evans@sfbgov.org. To submit documentation, please forward to me at the Board 
of Supervisors, City Hall, Room 244, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, San Francisco, 
CA 94102. 

c: Christine Fountain, Police Department 
Rachael Kilshaw, Police Department 
Katherine Garwood, Sheriffs Department 
Eileen Hirst, Sheriff's Department 






















